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SOCIETY OF EUROPEAN PHYSCIAN ASSISTANTS

The Society of European Physician Assistants is designed to inform and represent Physician Assistants' that are assigned or live in the European theater

______________________________________________________________________

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER



                     

  ISSUE 2-05
PRESIDENTS CORNER
Hello to all new and lifetime members of SEPA.  The present Board of Directors has the felt the need and importance to ensure the voices of the European Physician Assistants are heard and understood once again.  Due to the recent Operation tempo in Europe the SEPA organization has been dormant for the past few years.  It is my goal as President and for the Board of Directors to once again make it a successful organization where the voices of Physician Assistants in Europe are heard.  Issues that affect us in Europe can be addressed and members have a place where they can come together once a year during the annual PA Refresher Course and discuss experiences and issues affecting the Physician Assistants in Europe.

The current projects we are working are as follows.  Preparing all interested SEPA members the ability to attend the ERMC conference scheduled from 14-18 August 2005 in Garmisch, Germany.  The conference will incorporate the PA refresher and funding will be available for about 16-17 SEPA members.  Secondly, we are updating the SEPA webpage to ensure all current information will be received by members of SEPA.  Thirdly, to publish a quarterly newsletter to all SEPA members.  Finally, make preparation for the FY06 PA Refresher course to be held at Garmisch, Germany, date to be determined.

As the President and a member of SEPA, more now than ever it is very important we communicate within the Physician Assistant community to make sure issues and concerns are addressed and solved.  It will be a very successful organization if we all participate and work together to make these above goals become a reality.  We will strive to increase are membership by sending the information needed to become a member and also have a membership drive at the upcoming PA Refresher this fall. All members of SEPA are encouraged to attend. All Physician Assistants trough out Europe interested in becoming a member are encouraged to attend the conference and become a member.  Look very forward to working with the members and make sure we are represented in Europe. (Mike Davidson)
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The SEPA Board of Directors encourages membership participation in this publication.  Feel free to use this forum to present your views on any topic you desire.  The publication of clinical articles on any subject is also solicited.  The editor reserves the right of final acceptance of submissions.  If you wish to contribute to the newsletter, please email your submission to the newsletter editor for inclusion. 

The SEPA newsletter is the official publication of the Society of European Physician Assistants.  The views and opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of the editors, SEPA, the SEPA Board of directors or the Department of the Defense unless explicitly expressed as such. 

This is not an official Department of Defense Publication.

CME OPPORTUNITIES
ADVANCED TRAUMA LIFE SUPPORT
LSL Education Division 486-7827

Fax 486-7739
Provider Course
24-26 August 05
20-22 September 05
Instructor Course
19 September 05


You must submit a completed registration form to the LSL Education Division (POC above).  The cost is $60.00 for the ATLS book and $45.00 for the course itself.  

PPPNO Conferance
14-18 August 2005 

Edelweiss Lodge

Garmisch, Germany
Mark your calendars and register for this local CME opportunity put on by the Europe Regional Medical Command.  See email attachment for conference agenda.
SEPA has obtained approval for funding approximately 16-17 members to attend this conference.  If you can obtain funding through other sources, we encourage you to do so; ie. unit, division, etc.  This will allow us to fund the members who are unable to obtain funding.  Personnel assigned to ERMC will automatically receive funding for this course simply by registering if they have not attended a funded ERMC course during the fiscal year.
If unable to obtain other funds, simply complete a 3838 and mail it the SEPA President at the following address NLT 30 June 2005:

Mike Davidson

CMR 411 Box 2211

APO AE 09112

If more people apply for funding than the number we can fund; it will be first come, first serve. 
Remember that you are still responsible to register for the conference at the ERMC website regardless of how you obtain funds.  The ERMC website is www.healthcare.hqusareur.army.mil/ERMC-AboutERMC/ERMC-AboutERMC.htm

Hope to see and meet you at the conference! (David Melaas)
________________________________
NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS

New board of directors were elected in April 2005 in Sonthofen, Germany.  LTC Halliday called all the PA’s together that were attending the ERMC conference in Sonthofen, Germany to discuss if we wanted to revive and continue the SEPA organization or let it dissolve and go away.  Copies of the bylaws were handed out to each PA present.  After a review of the bylaws, there was discussion on the legality of us making that decision.  The discussion focused on the fact that memberships were only good for one year as well as the offices of the BOD.  Since it had been 2 years since the last BOD were elected; two of the old BOD recommended we let everyone become members for a one time fee of $1.00 and then re-elect a new BOD.  This motion was unanimously agreed upon by all and a new BOD was elected and installed.  A CME/historian was also named.  The lucky individuals were:
President:

Mike Davidson

Vice President:
Sharon Rosser

Secretary:

David Melaas

Treasurer:

Alhambro Gordon

CME/Historian
David Johnson

At the last BOD meeting held on 4 April, Sharon Rosser stated that she had received orders transferring her to a new duty assignment stateside.  According to Article XI of the SEPA Bylaws ~ Board of Directors ~ Section 10; the BOD needs to elect another Vice President because the one that is presently elected is moving.  Mike nominated Joe Dominguez.  Joe received a unanimous vote to replace Sharon as Vice President.  (David Melaas)

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION

SEPA is back and we are looking for members to join our organization.  SEPA was formed by early PA’s stationed here in Germany to build camaraderie and provide a means to communicate amongst peers so that issues which affect PA’s oversees can be addressed and hopefully resolved.

Official SEPA objectives are 1) to promote the Physician Assistant profession and enhance the role of the individual provider 2) to foster camaraderie among the Physician Assistants within the European area and provide a means for disseminating information relevant to the profession 3) to assist with the educational needs of the Physician Assistant by providing means for attaining continuing medical education.  

Memberships are issued on a yearly basis from 1 July to 30 June.  The cost is $30 dollars for a yearly membership and $150.00 dollars for a lifetime membership.  Dues are used to conduct the daily business of the organization, subsidize some of the costs of the annual SEPA European PA refresher course and provide periodic membership picnics or other activities.


There is a membership application attached to the email with this newsletter.  If so inclined to join and strengthen our ranks; please complete and mail to the address on the form with the applicable fee.


If you became a member at the Medical Surgical Conference held in Sonthofen last April or are a lifetime member; please complete the application with updated information for the SEPA database so that information and membership cards can be mailed to you. 

If you know of other PA’s here in Europe ~ regardless of branch of serve, nationality or military affiliance ~ please make an extra copy of the membership application and give it to them for consideration in joining.  (David Melaas)
ARMY ORTHOPEDIC FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 

(One Participants Experience)

So you’re tired of the same old faces at sick call each morning and want to expand your scope of practice and expertise; then I highly recommend the challenge and rewarding experience as a fellow in an Orthopedic Physician Assistant Program.


I recently attended the program at Madigan Army Medical Center in Fort Lewis, Washington with two other fellow PA’s (CPT Chris Hintz and CPT Nathan Boykin).  I found the yearlong course to be perhaps the most challenging (mentally as well as physical) experience that I have undertaken.  


We (the PA’s) were treated and expected to perform at the same level as the second year residents which at first was intimidating; but in hindsight prepared you much better for duties upon graduation.


We rotated on specialty orthopedic teams for a month or two at a time to include sports, tumor, spine, total joints, pediatrics, foot and ankle, hand, general clinic and Podiatry.  Your time on each team consists of clinic, preop and postop exams, and assisting in the operating room. 

A typical day began at 0500 hours with studying, printing films, finishing notes, etc.  At 0600 hours we did rounds on the 8-10 patients to include dressing changes and charting.  Generally there was no time for breakfast.  At 0700 hours was time for morning report to discuss cases from call and go over post operative cases.  Clinic or OR would begin at 0800 hours and last until the end of the day.  One would usually go home around 1800-2000 at night unless you were unlucky enough to have call. 


We were on call once a week and one weekend a month.  We carried the call beeper and were considered first call to the ER and hospital wards.  If the case exceeded our capability or knowledge, we could call in the junior resident to assist with the case.  One could be expected to be up all night seeing patients and expected to work the next day.


Overall, it was a very demanding and stressful time for not only yourself, but your significant others as well!  If you intend to on applying, I would definitely ensure your family as well as yourself are totally committed to the program if you want to be successful.


Other recommendations include buying a good fracture management book and reading Rockwood and Green in its entirety.  Learn how to write orders and become familiar with PCA’s as well as Lovenox for post op prevention of DVTs.  All documentation is digital, so take a typing class if you are weak.  Take a course in splinting and casting and practice, practice, practice, etc.  If you learn these things, you will be way ahead of the power curve!


Good luck and best wishes to those who are fortunate enough to be selected! (David Melaas)
EVALUATION AND MANAGEMENT OF THE “BOXER’S FRACTURE”

The “Boxer’s Fracture” is a very common injury seen in the young adult population.  The fracture occurs in the neck of the 5th metacarpal and is generally closed and angulated volarly without displacement.  It gets its name by the mechanism which generally produces it (axial load); an individual punches a wall or another person.


Clinical evaluation should include a good history focusing on mechanism.  If the patient struck another person in the face; one must consider a “fight bite”.  A fight bite occurs when the hand comes in contact with the teeth of the person being hit resulting in an open wound.  Since the mouth has numerous bacteria, the 5th MCPJ can become infected and may need to be opened and irrigated.  If one identifies this, a broad spectrum antibiotic should be initiated and a prompt referral to an Orthopedist is recommended. The history should include age, hand dominance, occupation, systemic illnesses, time and date of injury. 


Physical exam includes observation for open wounds, deformity (rotation of digit), neurovascular status in digit, motor exam of DIPJ/PIPJ/MCPJ, and 2 point discrimination which should be < 5 mm.  Rotational deformity is best observed by looking at the nails for parallelism while the digits are extended.


Radiographs should include an AP, lateral and oblique of the affected hand.  When evaluating the radiograph, one should measure the volar angulation of the fracture on the view where it is most angulated.  Since it is difficult to do on the lateral due to overlying metacarpals, the oblique is generally the view to measure it on.   As a general rule, one can accept 15 degrees of angulation in the 2nd and 3rd MC and 45 degrees of angulation in the 4th and 5th MC.
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Transverse fracture of the 5th MC neck with volar angulation of 40 degrees
.


If the angulation is acceptable; treatment consists of initial immobilization in an ulnar gutter splint with the 4th and 5th digit buddy taped and flexed to 70-90 degrees at the MCPJ to prevent stiffness in the MCPJ due to shortening of the collateral ligaments if left in extension.  Once swelling has gone down in a few days, one can convert the ulnar gutter splint to a short arm ulnar gutter cast.  Total duration of immobilization should not exceed 4 weeks.  At 4 weeks; a radiograph is obtained out of plaster to evaluate for callus formation along with an exam. After immobilization, the patient should be advised not to do heavy lifting, pushups, pull-ups, etc. with the affected hand for an additional 6-8 weeks.  (David Melaas)
